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Office of the State Fire Marshal
State Fire Marshal

560 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, RI  02886
Telephone: (401) 889-5555— Fax:  (401) 889-5533
Elizabeth Tanner, Esq                                                                                                                                                                                           Timothy P. McLaughlin
Director                                                                                                                                                                                                                            State Fire Marshal

Department of Business Regulations                                                                                                                                                       Office of the State Fire Marshal
To:  All Deputy and Assistant Deputy State Fire Marshals
From:   Timothy P. McLaughlin, 

State Fire Marshal

Date:  May 11, 2022

Subject: Indoor use of Cake Sparklers

Recently, several instances of the use of cake sparklers have been observed in restaurants within the State of Rhode Island. The sparklers can shoot an ignition source 12” inches or more into the air and are typically labeled “not intended for indoor use”.  Heat from these sparks could easily ignite nearby combustible materials.  The cake sparklers have greater hazards than the protected candles on a non-combustible, substantial base or the approved food service operations that are be allowed where approved by the AHJ.
The use of these atypical cake sparklers creates a hazardous condition contrary to the provision of the Fire Safety Code and should not be allowed to be used indoors. Local Authorities having Jurisdiction (AHJs) should be vigilant regarding this unsuitable use and inform business owners regarding the dangers. 
450-RICR-00-00-7.10.10.2
The AHJ shall have the authority to prohibit any or all open flames, candles, and open, recreational, and cooking fires or other sources of ignition, or establish special regulations on the use of any form of fire or smoking material where circumstances make such conditions hazardous.

450-RICR-00-00-7.1.7.15
The AHJ shall have the authority to order an operation, construction, or use stopped when any of the following conditions exists:

(1) Work is being done contrary to provision of this Code. 

(2) Work is occurring without a permit required by Section 1.12.

(3) An imminent danger has been created
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Above is a picture of a cake sparker in use at a Rhode Island restaurant.  The device emits hot sparks that project off to the surrounding area and remains hot even after use.  

This memo does not apply to food service operations involving flaming dishes (such as cherries jubilee) conducted in accordance with the provisions of the Life Safety Code (101: 13.7.2). These operations are permitted if precautions acceptable to the AHJ are in place. 
Should you have any other difficulties in enforcing these provisions, please feel free to contact me at (401) 889-5441 or james.gumbley@dbr.ri.gov
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